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President’s Message 
by PNNA President Lisa Loos 

It doesn’t seem possible that summer is already over 
and we are heading into a busy fall/winter season. Despite 
the bad weather, I hope everybody was able to take ad-
vantage of the few nice days we had and enjoy them-
selves.  

At the summer board meeting, committees were 
formed and chairpersons were assigned. We will be try-
ing some new things and implementing some great ideas. 
I was very pleased with the open discussions that took 
place and believe that we will continue to grow and im-
prove the PNNA. You can see the new board members 
and committee assignments on our webpage (pnna.org). 

The PNNA once again sponsored a booth in the 
Hobby Hall at the Puyallup Fair. Even though overall Fair 
attendance was lower than last year, our booth was rather 
active and the kids certainly did enjoy themselves digging 
through the piles of pennies looking for their birth year.   
I want to thank Rick Schulz for coordinating the event 
and all the volunteers who manned the table. Without 
you, the event would not be a success. 

Don’t forget that October is rapidly approaching 
which means time for the Willamette Coin Club/PNNA 
Fall Convention in Portland. Both the WCC and PNNA 
committees are working hard to deliver a stellar show.  
We will again be providing activities for the kids as well 
as conducting a Scouting Clinic. Mark your calendars 
now for October 23-24 and visit the wonderful city of 
Portland. More details are available in the convention 
committee report as well as online at pnna.org. Hope to 
see everyone there! 

Cheers, Lisa. 
 
PNNA Dues / Newsletter Access 

PNNA membership dues are payable annually at the 
beginning of the year. It’s not too early to send your 2011 
dues to Rachel Irish, 101 West Prairie Center #323,  
Hayden, ID 83835. Reminder notices will be sent for 
those who haven’t paid by December. 

For those of you who prefer to use PayPal, the  
PNNA PayPal e-mail is sales@pnna.org, and there are 
payment buttons available on the PNNA website (click on 
“Membership”). 

If you would prefer to receive your newsletters by e-
mail and/or web access, please notify Rachel and/or Eric 
Holcomb. There is currently no discount for this option. 
 
PNNA Officers 2010-2012 

President - Lisa Loos 
Vice President - Danny Bisgaard 
Secretary - Michael Labosier 
Treasurer - Scott Loos 
Directors 
Larry Gaye (Past President), Bruce Wonder, Gawain 
O’Connor, Bill McKivor, Mark Gruner, John Enges, 
James Reinders, Dale Reubish, Rick Schulz, Dennis 
Stevens, Dan Vornbrock. 
Appointed Positions 

Dealer-Director - To be announced 

Editor/Webmaster - Eric Holcomb 

 

The NOR’WESTER 
Published Quarterly by the Pacific 
Northwest Numismatic Association 
PNNA is a non-profit corporation registered in the 
State of Oregon. 

http://www.pnna.org 

Michael Labosier, 
Secretary 
e-mail 
pnnasecretary@gmail.com 
 
PNNA dues are: 
  Individual — $10.00/year 
  Individual Life — $200.00 
  Family/Club — $15.00/year 

Deadline for submission of material for 1st Quarter 
2011 Nor’wester:  December 15, 2010. 

Please send ad copy to Eric Holcomb (e-mail Eric 
@Holcomb.com), and payment to the PNNA treasurer 
or to Rachel Irish. Call Eric (541-647-1021) for more 
info. 

Advertising rates (per regular/convention issue) are: 
$4.00/$5.00 (1 column inch; no oversized text) 
$7.50/$10.00 (1/8-page; business card) 
$10.00/$12.50 (1/6-page) 
$15.00/$18.00 (1/4-page) 
$25.00/$30.00 (1/2-page) 
$45.00/$50.00 (full page) 

Web advertising rates (per year on www.pnna.org): 
1-line web site listing — Free to members 
$10.00 (sponsor page ad; business card size) 
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PNNA-Willamette Fall Convention 
Young Numismatist/ANA Program 

In addition to a Boy Scouts clinic, there will also 
be a youth and family “KID’S ZONE” table inside the 
show which will provide youth, families and non-
collectors with all sorts of FREE hobby introduction 
information and educational materials. In addition, the 
Kid's Zone table will sponsor a FREE 11-stop youth 
educational money-treasure hunt activity. The ‘coin 
treasure’ will include a variety of coins attached to in-
formative-educational cards such as: Indian cents, 1943 
steel cents, 2010 Lincoln and Union shield cents, old 
buffalo nickels, US Mint blank planchet/Lincoln cent, 
foreign currency, latest US National Parks Quarters, 
etc. 

Youth (ages 9 and up) will also have the opportu-
nity to play “Deal or No Deal - the Numismatic ver-
sion” for taking home one of 22 US prizes, everything 
from 1, 2, 3 cents to nickels, silver dimes, quarters and 
halves to the top prize of a silver dollar. A pre-
qualification test is required. The subject of this year’s 
quiz deals with foreign currency country identification. 
Parents are permitted to assist their children in this 
learning experience. 

All FREE Kid’s Zone activities/programs will op-
erate during show hours on Saturday and Sunday. 

The table will also serve as an ANA information 
site for members and potential new members. A show 
special ANA rate of $18 for new members for the on-
line version of The Numismatist will be offered by 
ANA Governor Walt Ostromecki. A special youth rate, 
for those 23 and under, will be offered at $5, again for 
the online Numismatist. Ostromecki will also address 
questions or concerns from the ANA membership and 
the public on Association matters. 

There will also be Boy Scout and Girl Scout clinics 
on Saturday at the show. Please contact James Reinders 
(james AT collect3.com) to get more information. 

 
In Memoriam:  Al Westerhof 

As reported by Mike Patton of the Northwest To-
ken and Medal Society, Al Westerhof passed away July 
9, 2010 at the age of 78. Al was a longtime active and 
supportive member of NWTAMS. He loved to collect 
Washington trade tokens, especially the ones from Au-
burn. A Dutch native, he was also an avid collector of 
Netherlands and Dutch West Indies coins. We will miss 
his ever-present smile and wonderful accent. Our 
thoughts and prayers go out to his wife Eleanor (Ellie) 
and his family. 

Fall Convention Dates/Times/Info 
by Larry Gaye, General Chairman 

Well here we are again, the 6th Annual Willamette-
PNNA coin show is on track to open to the public, Oc-
tober 23-24, 2010. This has been a very successful 
show in the Northwest thanks to the hard work of Scott 
and Lisa Loos as well as the entire Willamette Coin 
Club. 

The show will open to dealers on Friday the 22nd at 
about 6:00 PM (a bit later than normal) and will run 
until about 8:00 PM. Early Birders will also be allowed 
to enter when the dealers enter and may pick up their 
Early Bird Pass on Friday, which will cover the entire 
weekend. Setup and Early Bird entry will continue on 
Saturday morning at 8:00 AM. 

The Willamette Coin Club will be offering a free 
entry to all visitors who take MAX to the venue; the 
$2.00 entry fee will be waived and they will still re-
ceive two free tickets to the hourly drawing, such a 
deal. 

Show hours for the public will be: Saturday, Octo-
ber 23rd from 10:00 AM to 6:00 PM, and Sunday from 
10:00 AM until 4:00 PM. We hope to see all PNNA/
Willamette members there to welcome their fellow 
collectors. 

Dealer set up: 

Friday, October 22nd, 6:00 - 8:00 PM. 

Saturday, October 23rd, 8:00 - 10:00 AM. 

Public entry: 

Saturday, October 23rd, 10:00 AM - 6:00 PM. 

Sunday, October 24th, 10:00 AM - 4:00 PM. 

Other convention information: 

 The expanded bourse will likely be sold out! 

 There will be an expanded exhibit area on one 
side of the room near the entrance. Please bring 
your exhibits even if you didn’t contact Larry 
Rowe in advance (however, cases may be lim-
ited). Eric Holcomb will be available to consult. 

Walt Ostromecki will again conduct the popular 
YN treasure hunt.   

 Information on souvenirs is not available at this 
time, so you’ll have to attend the show! 

 The hotel room block at the Lloyd Center 
DoubleTree may be sold out, but there are nu-
merous other hotels within a reasonable dis-
tance. 
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Puyallup Fair Thank-You! 

It’s Over! – The PNNA sponsored the annual coin 
exhibit and information table in the Hobby Hall from 
September 10-26, with assistance from several local 
coin clubs. We had handouts including magazine cop-
ies, event calendars, a coin club list and coins for junior 
collectors! 

Rick Schulz of the Tacoma-Lakewood Coin Club 
served as the Puyallup Fair Hobby Hall volunteer coor-
dinator, and was successful in filling most or all of the 
51 four-hour shifts during the Fair. Thanks, Rick, for 
all your efforts, and thanks to all the volunteers from 
the following Puget Sound clubs: Boeing Employees’ 
Coin Club, Olympia Coin Club, Tacoma-Lakewood 
Coin Club, Seattle Numismatic Society and the King 
County Coin Club. 

Photo: PNNA Fair coordinator Rick Schulz in 
front of the PNNA’s Hobby Hall display. 

No volunteer is knowledgeable about all aspects of 
numismatics – if your question wasn’t answered or if 
you were unable to attend the Fair, please e-mail your 
question to info@pnna.org, and it will be directed to a 
local expert for a response. 
 
Exhibits at the 2011 Conventions 

Now is the time to build your exhibits for next 
spring’s PNNA convention in Seattle (Tukwila). There 
are also opportunities to show exhibits at the Everett 
show (November) and the Boeing show (January); use 
these shows as proving grounds for your entries. Don’t 
forget that the best exhibitor at the PNNA spring con-
vention earns $200 toward the expense of taking the 
winning exhibit to the ANA summer convention in the 
same year (the ANA will be in Chicago in 2011). 

ANA Convention (World's Fair of 
Money®), Boston, Massachusetts 
August 10-14, 2010 

The ANA reports that the 2010 World’s Fair of 
Money® was one of the most successful ANA shows 
in recent memory. Incredible exhibits, educational pro-
grams and an active bourse floor were enjoyed by 
10,204 attendees – a 32 percent increase from 2009.  
For those who enjoyed the show (and those who missed 
it), it’s not too early to plan for Chicago, August 16-20, 
2011! 

Report by John and Nancy Wilson 

The ANA World’s Fair of Money® convention 
held in Boston, MA, August 10–14 at the Hynes Con-
vention Center, was a stupendous success. The hotels 
and convention center were all connected (or close by), 
and many restaurants and shops were only steps 
away. Our sincere thanks and kudos to the lo-
cal committee chaired by Prue Fitts, along with the 
Boston Numismatic Society and other host coin clubs 
along with their volunteers. Thanks also to ANA Presi-
dent Clifford Mishler and the ANA board, along with 
Executive Director Larry Shepherd and his staff, the 
national volunteers, exhibitors, judges, educational 
speakers, official auctioneer Heritage Auctions, the 
numismatic press and media, show sponsors and pa-
trons, the dealers who took tables, the numismatic pub-
lications, the U.S. mint and BEP, along with 16 other 
world mints, the authentication services, Positive Pro-
tection Inc. for outstanding security, the coin clubs who 
took tables and held meetings, and the many extraordi-
nary special exhibits (like the ANA 10 case Bebee ex-
hibit, early coins and other highlights, Smithsonian, 
Massachusetts Historical Society, many rare Mexican 
Coins, great historical documents, Ship of Gold and 
others), and finally a wonderful banquet! 

Like all ANA conventions, this Boston show had 
something for everyone, whether they were a collector 
or not. We thank retiring ANA staff member Brenda 
Bishop for her 30 years of dedicated service to the As-
sociation, along with retiring ANA national volunteers, 
Paul Whitnah, Larry and Kathy Rowe, Dorothy Baber 
and Vicki Owens. We look forward to seeing you at the 
NMS in Sacramento, CA on March 17-19, 2011, and 
the WFOM in Chicago, IL on August 16-20, 2011.  

Yours in Numismatics, John and Nancy Wilson, 
Ocala, FL 

Editor’s note: Larry and Kathy Rowe are longtime 
PNNA members, and have won a number of awards, 
including the PNNA's Bob Everett Memorial 
Award and Nina Nystrom Memorial Goodwill Ambas-
sador Award. 
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ANA Convention, August 10-14, 2010 in Boston, MA 

Thanks to Scott and Lisa Loos and the Seattle Numismatic 
Society for permission to use these photos. As you can see 
at top, Lisa’s favorite part of Boston is … Fenway Park! 

For some images of the convention itself, see http://
www.worldsfairofmoney.com/index.php?id=246  
(linked at http://www.pnna.org/ana/ana_conv.html). 
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PNNA Board Meeting Minutes 
10 July 2010, North Bend, Washington 

Members in Attendance: Lisa Loos, President; 
Danny Bisgaard, Vice President; Michael Labosier, 
Secretary; Scott Loos, Treasurer; John Enges, Director; 
Gawain O’Connor, Director; Dale Reubish, Director; 
Rick Schulz, Director; Dennis Stevens, Director; Dan 
Vornbrock, Director; Bruce Wonder, Director 

Members Absent: Larry Gaye, Past President; 
Mark Gruner, Director; William McKivor, Director; 
James Reinders, Director. 

Guests in Attendance: None.   

The board meeting was called to order by Presi-
dent Lisa Loos at 1:05 p.m. This being the first meeting 
of the newly elected board, Lisa welcomed the direc-
tors and asked them to introduce themselves. Lisa then 
reviewed the meeting schedule. Board meetings are 
held four times each year: In January at the annual Boe-
ing club show (Kent, WA), in April or May at the an-
nual spring convention (Tukwila, WA), in July or Au-
gust (held either in the Seattle or Portland area), and in 
October at the annual fall convention (Portland, OR). 

Secretary’s Report: Mike Labosier called for any 
changes or corrections to the minutes of the April 17, 
2010 board and membership meetings as published on 
the PNNA website and in the Third Quarter 2010 
Nor’wester. One minor change to the membership 
meeting minutes was noted, and the minutes were then 
approved (Scott/Danny). Mike then reported on corre-
spondence received by the club. There were two email 
offers relating to online calendars that could be used to 
publicize conventions and shows, and an offer from the 
Tri-Cities Visitor and Convention Bureau to work with 
the PNNA on any shows that might be considered in 
that locale. All three items were referred to the conven-
tion committee for further consideration. Mike will 
order name badges for the new board members and will 
forward information on how to order the green jackets 
worn by some board members at PNNA sponsored 
events. 

Treasurer’s Report: Scott Loos reviewed the 
PNNA’s financial position as of June 30. Club reve-
nues for first half of 2010 totaled $36,725, with about 
$30,000 of that from convention income. Year-to-date 
expenses through June were $30,361, with just under 
$23,000 attributable to the Tukwila annual convention.  
At June 30, the Association’s cash balances totaled 
$64,760 — mostly invested in CDs and a money mar-
ket account. Fund balances also totaled $64,760, with 
$53,235 of that in the general fund. The Treasurer’s 
report was accepted by the board (Bruce/Danny). 

 

Lisa next explained the background of the board’s 
committee structure. A list of the committees had been 
circulated prior to the board meeting, and each member 
was asked to serve on two committees. The committee 
assignments and chairperson designations are in the 
process of being finalized. There followed a general 
discussion of ideas as to how the committees can best 
promote the PNNA’s mission. Ways to increase inter-
action between the PNNA and its member clubs and 
among the clubs themselves were also discussed. Spe-
cific comments relating to each committee are noted 
below. 

Education – This committee is charged with ar-
ranging seminars and symposiums, as well as recruiting 
speakers and coordinating Numismatic Theater presen-
tations at the conventions. Scott Loos reported on con-
tinuing efforts to arrange a local stand-alone seminar, 
not scheduled in conjunction with a coin show. A two-
day seminar on counterfeit detection, arranged through 
the ANA and featuring a nationally known expert is 
under consideration. The board was supportive of that 
effort and agreed with Scott that scheduling the semi-
nar for the fall of 2010 was probably too soon to pro-
mote it properly. Scott will continue to work on plans 
and timing. 

Membership/Awareness – This committee is in-
volved in advertising and other promotional activities 
to increase the awareness of the PNNA and the benefits 
of membership. Lisa spearheaded a recent project to 
produce a new tri-fold promotional flyer to be distrib-
uted at local shows. 

Convention – The convention committee is re-
sponsible for the planning and operation of the spring 
and fall conventions. Mike Labosier serves as General 
Chairman of the spring convention in Tukwila; Larry 
Gaye is General Chairman of the fall convention in 
Portland. The board discussed convention finances, the 
possibility of a larger venue for the spring convention, 
advertising, visitor amenity ideas, and educational pro-
gram possibilities. 

Publications – This committee is responsible for 
maintaining the PNNA website, publishing and distrib-
uting The Nor’wester, and printing and distributing the 
show calendar. 

Outreach – The outreach committee coordinates 
the PNNA’s participation at the Puyallup Fair’s Hobby 
Hall, as well as the YN program and other activities 
promoting interest in numismatics. James Reinders 
currently heads up the YN program. James sent a report 
via Rick Schulz requesting $500 for use on YN pro-
gram initiatives. The board approved a motion to au-
thorize $500 in seed money for YN outreach activities 
at the fall convention in Portland (Scott/Danny). Rick 
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Upcoming Board Meeting 

The next meeting of the PNNA board will be on 
Saturday, October 23rd at 6:00 PM in Portland, Oregon 
at the annual PNNA-Willamette Coin Club Fall Con-
vention and Coin Show. 

If you have any ideas or suggestions for the PNNA 
board to consider, please submit them to the president 
or secretary in advance of the meeting. 

Schulz has taken charge of Puyallup Fair coordination. 
The PNNA has long participated in this Seattle area 
fair, which is the fourth largest in the country. Rick 
reported that to date, 90% of the four-hour shifts had 
been filled. Lisa suggested that all board members con-
sider signing up for a shift. There was discussion of 
other outreach possibilities to increase interaction with 
and among the member clubs. 

Awards/Scholarships – the role of this committee 
is to ensure that sub-committees for the various PNNA 
awards and scholarships have selected award winners 
and prepared the appropriate plaques and awards. 
Danny Bisgaard, the chairperson for this committee, 
noted that there were few applicants for the most re-
cently offered scholarships and few nominations for the 
awards. He described publicity efforts and solicited 
ideas on how to generate more interest and participa-
tion. 

Exhibits – The exhibits committee promotes ex-
hibiting at the spring and fall conventions and at other 
shows, and coordinates exhibit awards. The committee 
also coordinates exhibiting seminars. 

Election — The election committee coordinates 
the recruitment of candidates for the board and runs the 
elections. A key objective for this committee continues 
to be finding ways to increase interest in the election 
and improve voter turnout. 

To get the new committee work underway, Lisa 
asked that each committee chairperson provide her with 
a report noting accomplishments and listing bullet 
points of goals by September 15. 

Other Business: 

Lisa reported that Al Westerhof and Richard Rip-
kowski had recently passed away. Mike will send con-
dolence cards on behalf of the PNNA. 

Scott reported on a provision of the federal health-
care reform legislation that will require all businesses 
to report to the IRS all payments to individuals or other 
businesses that total over $600 in a calendar year, start-
ing January 1, 2012. The payments would be reportable 
on Forms 1099, currently used to report only payments 
for services to unincorporated entities. Coin dealers 
would be subject to the new reporting requirement, 
which would apply to all vendor payments. The new 
rule would be a significant administrative burden to 
dealers. There has been considerable coverage of this 
provision recently in the general press, and some legis-
lative moves for repeal. Dealers should stay tuned for 
further news on this topic. 

There being no further business, the meeting was 
adjourned at 3:05 p.m. 

Michael Labosier, Secretary, Recording. 

Tom Sheehan is buying!! 

Tom is interested in buying 
Washington State Nationals. 

CASH PAID!! 

Life Member ANA, ANS, SPMC and PNNA 
P.O. Box 1477, Edmonds, WA  98020  

Phone — 206-949-COIN(2646) 
(If Tom is out please leave name and phone number.) 

E-mail — ThomasSheehan@msn.com 

FOR SALE 

PNNA Memorabilia Collection 
 From 1946 to Present 
Several Scarce Items 

 Contact Larry Rowe for List 
Phone: 360-573-9827 

e-mail: klrowe@pacifier.com 



The Nor’wester  —  Fourth Quarter 2010 7 
 

 

American Numismatic Association 
School of Numismatics — Introduction 
to Counterfeit Detection of United 
States Coins Seminar 

In two days of intensive hands-on study, you will 
learn and understand how to detect counterfeit and al-
tered coins commonly seen in the marketplace to-
day. All types and denominations of U.S. coins will be 
discussed with genuine and counterfeit specimens pre-
sent for hands-on examination and study. There also 
will be opportunities for group discussion and one-on-
one instruction. 

Instructor: 

Mary Sauvain, professional numismatist, ANA Sum-
mer Seminar Grading and Counterfeit Detection In-
structor and former ANA Certification Service authen-
ticator. {Note: Sauvain authored monthly counterfeit 
detection articles for The Numismatist while employed 
by ANA’s Certification Service and monthly articles 
for Coin World in the early 1990s called “The Coin 
Detective.”} 

Underwritten by the: 

Pacific Northwest Numismatic Association 

Location and accommodations: 

Courtyard Marriott Seattle Sea-Tac Area 

16038 West Valley Highway, Tukwila, WA 

Room rate: $89/night 
{Note: The hotel is conveniently located a short dis-
tance from the Seattle-Tacoma International airport and 
has served as the PNNA’s annual convention hotel for 
several years.} 

Time/Dates: 

9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., Saturday and Sunday, January 
22-23, 2011. 

Tuition: 

$198 for ANA and Pacific Northwest Numismatic As-
sociation members; $298 for non-members. 
PNNA membership available for $10 at www.pnna.org. 

Cancellation policy: 

If you must cancel your registration, you must do so at 
least 21 days prior to the start of the seminar in order to 
avoid a $100 cancellation fee. In the event a seminar is 
cancelled by the ANA or PNNA, you will be notified at 
least 21 days prior to the scheduled start date and you 
will receive a full refund. The ANA is not responsible 
for seminars cancelled due to a lack of registration. 

Questions? / Register by phone   
Contact us at 719-482-9849, education@money.org. 

ANA Summer Seminar 2010 
by Francisco Lazzara 

Earlier this year upon the urging of fellow mem-
bers of the Willamette Coin Club, I decided to apply 
for the PNNA scholarship for the ANA's Summer 
Seminar. Shortly thereafter I shipped out (I'm in the 
Merchant Marines). While aboard a container ship in 
Singapore, I found out I was awarded the scholarship 
for the Summer Seminar in Colorado Springs. I knew I 
had to get a relief once the ship returned to New York 
June 1. Actually I had some trouble getting a replace-
ment, finally getting off the ship in Norfolk, Virginia as 
the ship was preparing to sail for Port Said, Egypt. 
Upon returning home to Portland, Oregon I made my 
preparations for the Summer Seminar. In addition to 
getting my first choice class “Detection of Counterfeit 
and Altered Coins” I signed up for Jerry Bobbe’s class 
on Conder Tokens (an evening class) and elected to 
stay another day to attend the Colorado Springs Coin 
Club coin show, starting after completion of Session 1. 

My class “Detection of Counterfeit and Altered 
Coins,” taught by Brian Silliman and Skip Fazzari, was 
a great learning experience; especially the “hands on.” I 
really enjoyed being able to examine so many coins. I 
found the gold counterfeit coins especially challenging. 
I also took the two day course on Conder Tokens 
taught by Jerry Bobbe. The class was maxed out. Ap-
parently there's a lot of interest in this fascinating series 
of British tokens. I'm guessing this would be a popular 
five day course should it be offered in the future. 

This was my first time to Colorado Springs so it 
was all new and exciting. The campus is very pleasant, 
walking distance to “Old Town.” The food at the cafe-
teria was good, with nice choices. Next door to the 
campus is the ANA Museum and Library, both of 
which I enjoyed visiting. It was also fun to meet and 
talk with famous and interesting numismatists. I espe-
cially enjoyed talking with Neil Shafer and Ricardo de 
Leon Tallavas. A lot of great stories and histories. 
Throw in the Lunar Lounge (a nightly gathering under 
the stars), Bull Sessions, Wine and Cheese Soi-
rees (with live cello music!) and you’ve got the mak-
ings of a great week! Much Thanks to the PNNA for 
this great opportunity to study and learn and have a lot 
of fun in the process. 

p.s. Got various members of the Willamette Coin 
Club revved up, and we're talking about renting a van 
and driving to next year’s Summer Seminar! 

For local ANA seminar information: 
Scott Loos at 425-831-8789, scottloos@msn.com. 
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DEC 10-12 1st ANNUAL SAN JUAN PUERTO RICO 
COIN SHOW, Caribe Hilton Resort, San Juan, PR 

DEC 11 KENT VALLEY COIN SHOW, Kent 
Commons, 525 4th Ave. N, Kent, WA 

DEC 12 FENWICK STAMP & COIN SHOW, 
Holiday Inn, 1 South Grady Way, Renton, WA   

DEC 12 COIN & CURRENCY SHOW, Clackamas 
Banquet Center, 15815 SE 82nd Dr, Clackamas, OR 

DEC 16-18 SO-CAL COIN, CURRENCY & 
JEWELRY SHOW, Ontario Convention Center, 
Ontario, CA 

2011 
JAN 6-9 FLORIDA UNITED NUMIS. (FUN) 55TH 
CONVENTION, Orange County Convention Center, 
Orlando, FL  

JAN 8-9 GREATER TACOMA COIN SHOW, King 
Oscar Convention Center, 88th & So. Hosmer, 
Tacoma, WA 

JAN 15-16 BOEING EMPLOYEES’ COIN CLUB 
SHOW, Kent Commons, 525 4th Ave. N, Kent, WA 

JAN 16 (tentative) North Shore Numismatic Soc. 
Oakridge Stamp & Coin Fair, Oakridge Auditorium, 
41st & Cambie, Vancouver, BC, Canada 

JAN 22-23 ANA/PNNA Counterfeit Detection 
Seminar, Tukwila, WA (See other side of this page) 

JAN 28-30 SAN JOSE COIN CLUB SHOW, San 
Jose, CA 

JAN 29 OLYMPIA COIN CLUB SHOW, Comfort 
Inn Conference Center, 1620 74th Ave SW, 
Tumwater, WA 

FEB 3-5 LONG BEACH COIN, STAMP & 
COLLECTIBLES EXPO, Long Beach, CA 

FEB TBD (9AM-Noon) NORTHWEST TOKEN & 
MEDAL SOCIETY, King Oscar Motel 
8820 So. Hosmer, Tacoma, WA 

FEB 12 KIRKLAND-EASTSIDE COIN & 
CURRENCY SHOW, Kirkland Baymont Inn, 12223 
NE 116th St, Kirkland, WA 

FEB 12-13 OCEAN SHORES ANTIQUE & 
COLLECTIBLE SHOW, Convention Center in Ocean 
Shores, WA 

FEB 13 FENWICK STAMP & COIN SHOW, 
Holiday Inn, 1 South Grady Way, Renton, WA 

FEB 19 KENT VALLEY COIN SHOW, Kent 
Commons, 525 4th Ave. N, Kent, WA 

FEB 19-20 MCMINNVILLE COIN CLUB SHOW, 
Chinook Winds Casino, 1777 NW 44th, Lincoln City, OR 

Coin Show Promoters please submit future show and 
event dates to Eric Holcomb as soon as possible! 

To list a coin show contact Eric Holcomb, 
Eric@Holcomb.com, phone 541-647-1021. 
Highlighted shows and events are PNNA, ANA or 
RCNA sponsored or co-sponsored. Shows will 
occasionally be subject to changes or cancellations. 

2010 
OCT 2 OLYMPIA/TUMWATER/SOUTH SOUND 
COIN&CURRENCY SHOW, Comfort Inn, 1620 74th 
Ave SW, Tumwater, WA (I-5 Exit 101) 

OCT 2-3 CAVE MAN COIN CLUB COIN, 
CURRENCY, TOKEN and STAMP SHOW, 
Josephine County Fairgrounds, Redwood Hwy., 
Grants Pass, OR 

OCT 9 KENT VALLEY COIN SHOW, Kent 
Commons, 525 4th Ave. N, Kent, WA 

OCT 10 FENWICK STAMP & COIN SHOW, 
Holiday Inn, 1 South Grady Way, Renton, WA 

OCT TBD TRI-CITY COIN CLUB SHOW, Hampton 
Inn, 486 Bradley Blvd., Richland, WA 

OCT 23-24 (Setup OCT 22) PNNA-Willamette 
Coin Club 6th Annual Fall Convention & Coin 
Show, DoubleTree Lloyd Center Hotel, 1000 NE 
Multnomah Street, Portland, OR 

OCT 29-31 DENVER COIN EXPO, National Western 
Complex, I-70 & Brighton, Denver, CO   

OCT 30-31 INLAND EMPIRE COIN CLUB’S FALL 
COIN, CARD & STAMP SHOW, Center Place 
2426 N Discovery Place, Spokane WA 

NOV 6 KIRKLAND-EASTSIDE COIN & 
CURRENCY SHOW, Kirkland Baymont Inn, 12223 
NE 116th St, Kirkland, WA 

{Note: The KING COUNTY COIN SHOW originally 
scheduled for the Tukwila Community Center in 
November has been cancelled.} 

NOV 14 North Shore Numismatic Society Oakridge 
Stamp & Coin Fair, Oakridge Auditorium, 41st & 
Cambie, Vancouver, BC, Canada 

NOV 19-21 SANTA CLARA COIN, STAMP & 
COLLECTIBLES EXPO, Santa Clara, CA 

NOV 20-21 EVERETT COIN CLUB Fall Coin & 
Stamp Show, Beautiful Savior Lutheran Church (hall 
is behind Church), 12810 35th Ave SE, Everett, WA  

NOV 27-28 THE HOLIDAY COIN SHOW, King 
Oscar Convention Center, 88th & So. Hosmer, 
Tacoma, WA 

NOV 27-28 SALEM COIN, STAMP and POSTCARD 
SHOW, Oregon State Fairgrounds, I-5 Exit 256, 
Columbia Hall, 2330 17th St. NE, Salem, OR 

DEC 5 (9AM-Noon) NORTHWEST TOKEN & 
MEDAL SOCIETY, King Oscar Motel, 8820 So. 
Hosmer, Tacoma, WA 

COIN SHOW and EVENT CALENDAR 


